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Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. During the summer we move outdoors!  When you take the “SC” off the front of SCOUTING… you are left with OUTING.  That’s what our summer is focused on, our outings.
2. Troop Meetings – Wednesdays 7-8:30 PM
All of the troop meetings this month will be held at Klondike Park, off of Klondike Lane, behind Klondike elementary school.  If it is raining at 7 PM, the meeting will be held at St. Barnabas.
June 9 – Any scout attending summer camp, and at least one parent, should attend the June 9 meeting.  Final information about summer camp will be covered.
June 23 – No meeting, the troop will be at summer camp.


3. Summer Camp – Tentatively, we will meet at St. Barnabas at 11:30 AM, on Sunday June 20 and we will return at 11 AM on Saturday June 26.  Family night is Friday June 25.  Most families bring a picnic dinner to enjoy with their sun at camp.  Plan to arrive between 4 and 6 PM..  There will be a campfire program Friday evening.  Scouts are expected to stay at camp the entire time.  Early departures detract from the experience and places extra work on the remaining scouts and leaders.

4. Chuck Lynch’s house was recently struck by lightening and was totally destroyed.  No one was hurt.  Chuck told us that everything is being covered by insurance, but we still want to show our support and thank him for serving as the liaison between Troop 243 and St. Barnabas.  We would like to give the Lynch family a gift certificate to help them through this difficult time.  Anyone who would like to make a donation can give it to Tom Kennedy at the June 2 or June 9 troop meeting, or mail it to Tom at 2935 Arlington Road, Louisville, 40220.  (If donating by check, please make it payable to Troop 243.)  Tom will also have a card at the meetings that everyone is welcome to sign – whether or not you make a donation.


5. Jim Strom, an Assistant Scoutmaster in our troop, is in very serious condition, after suffering a heart attack.  Jim’s family has told us that our prayers and support are appreciated and helping.  Please continue to keep them in your prayers.

6. Troop Service Project  – Cave Hill Cemetary, and the families of Veterans, say “THANK YOU” to the 8 scouts and 18 family members who placed American flags on the veteran’s graves Memorial Day Weekend.  In one hour, our group placed 5,500 flags!  Great Job!


7. Congratulations David Cassin, Troop 243’s newest Eagle Scout!

Yours in Scouting,  

Frank Hulsman

Assistant Scoutmaster
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


